
   August 19, 2019 

Good morning!  I hope each of you had an excellent first week back!  I was able to visit many 
sites on our first day back, and it was great to see everyone.  I look forward to visiting the 
sites I missed.  Please let me know if there is any reason you'd like me to stop by, whether it 
be just to say hi, to see a great lesson or activity you have planned, or if you have 
concerns.  Make sure to check in with your site reps...you'll see below that many sites are still 
in need of a rep or two, and nominations are open still!   
 
We will have our annual CVTA Welcome Back Social on Friday, August 23rd from 4-6 pm.  It 
will be held at Trilogy at The Polo Club (Ave. 52 across from CDA, 2nd floor), and will be open 
to CVTA Members only.   

 
 

Site Rep Elections 
We have several sites still needing one or more reps.  Nominations close this week, on 
Friday 8/23/19 at 4pm! Without a rep, your site is without a vote at CVTA meetings.  Please 
consider nominating yourself.  There will be training at the Low Desert Leadership 
Conference on September 7th.  Find the flyer with more detailed information here. 
 
Pre-Designation of Personal Physician for Work Injuries 
You have the right to see your own physician in the case of a work injury.  In order to do 
so, you must have this form completed by your physician and on file with Risk 
Management.  If you do not do this prior to an incident involving a work injury, the District 
will send you to their designated physician.  Please note that Kaiser will not complete this 
form.  Only physicians through Anthem Blue Cross will do so, and it is not guaranteed. 
 
New Shirts for CVTA Members 
We are providing new shirts to all of our members this year.  They will be ordered by site, at 
the time that your site rep provides us with a list of members and preferred shirt 
sizes.  Please make sure to get your size to your site rep to help make the process a little 
easier.  For sites that do not have a rep, we will need a volunteer to gather the information 
for us...please let me know if you are interested in helping.  Shirts will not be ordered until 
we receive a complete list of member names and shirt sizes from your site. So far I have 
received lists from LF and LP!  Thank you!  
 
The Standard Disability Insurance 
CVTA is holding an enrollment campaign during the month of September.  If you do not 
already have this insurance, or you are considering changing from another company, please 
make sure to visit the rep when he is at your site to learn about this plan.  It is geared toward 
teachers specifically, unlike those offered by other companies, and has several great benefits 
the other companies do not offer...pay attention to these special coverages just for teachers. 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001r7PSN30F-ILtPg2-7mjLJnWgbLhLQD5NHbSSTaYhFsShsICgL-CmZHYvcT9wI4uG2q0sykhJUR53khd9qq_ZM7qtBXapckm5LfFtI9f2ym4NvaLD3_HK_4tZsXz54TkLyqRQqS7iqd5PC67jUEiVu-P6dkmSdULwHL221qOminfPdK8Igo9mvbVJ3-pZZM_05jxxy_kqUL1ptE6RiNaxvU6NQcDpgUbztPdcvDNSSQb1MH0OMcGP4xpXRngZMnq6&c=vM3HhB2uPUknWoZXjTcgxOMZhMoerdC13rXnTBVwdHnlWEqugGJbNA==&ch=cs5juIE7fdRwQycbf-qH6OGNGbm-rLNy3az1K2EN18CmfKhI82849A==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001r7PSN30F-ILtPg2-7mjLJnWgbLhLQD5NHbSSTaYhFsShsICgL-CmZKoJuzZogUg8YLn4ohyJABBZLq8-5i7Q3oFr7n9nOgxYcDw4pGokScQmQzm0QM6J_jqWT7_7P_bG5yAaPjVCTU2L0yfMJB8fatSgB_8utPxf6jblWo0fTnWdZVUACeYE2AjYhVX7JdpGVqnKQ_VYjdx3bsWjGnH6_liBiYzIJqk4wPggl1i5SuZjK2PJFzj44ntuuNOVJ7ad&c=vM3HhB2uPUknWoZXjTcgxOMZhMoerdC13rXnTBVwdHnlWEqugGJbNA==&ch=cs5juIE7fdRwQycbf-qH6OGNGbm-rLNy3az1K2EN18CmfKhI82849A==


 
CalSTRS Counselors at the CTA Palm Desert Office: Now you can schedule sessions locally 
(usually we have to drive to either Palm Springs or Riverside).  One way to schedule an 
appointment with these counselors is on the https://www.calstrs.com/mycalstrs website. 
You can also schedule by calling (800) 228-5453 and selecting option 3. A real CalSTRS 
Counselor will never send you an email advertising his/her services via District 
email...those are spam and are usually salespeople.  

 
Contractual Issues Happening Right Now 
Remember that the contract is an agreement between CVTA and the District and it was 
bargained in the best interest of students and teachers.  That means that both sides agreed 
to abide by what is included in the contract, so when something needs to be cited from 
the contract, it isn't what "the District said" or what "CVTA said"... it is what was agreed to 
and is therefore legally binding. 
 
Find the contract here. Here are the things we are working on: 

• Informal grievances were filed regarding the 5 minutes of CVTA time during your 
first day staff meeting (Articles 3.3 and 12.2.3), as well as the length of lunch 
times being arbitrary rather than one hour for everyone (Past practice and Article 
7.3).  There was no need to go beyond the informal level as it was resolved 
quickly. 

• A grievance was filed at one site regarding Article 17.5.  Please be familiar with this 
one...before a student can be placed in your class (especially if it's a change of 
placement) your administrator needs to meet with you to discuss the placement 
BEFORE the student is placed with you, and you have an opportunity to address 
any concerns (such as lack of materials, proper seating, etc.) 

• We are not aware of any other grievances at this time. 
• Grievances need to start at the informal level.  This means that you have a 

conversation with your immediate supervisor, whether face to face or via email, in 
order to give them the opportunity to remedy the situation.  It is important that 
you actually state, "This is my informal grievance."  This will begin the timeline, and 
will ensure your administrator understands that there is a timeline to 
follow.  Sample grievance forms can be found on our website 
at www.mycvta.org under Documents.  The Uniform Complaint Form can be found 
there as well. 

• Williams Complaint Form - Some of you have asked for this form, which can be used 
for complaints about facilities and textbooks or instructional materials. This form 
could be an option when a grievance isn't the appropriate path to deal with a 
situation at your site. 

Here are some important dates to keep in mind:  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001r7PSN30F-ILtPg2-7mjLJnWgbLhLQD5NHbSSTaYhFsShsICgL-CmZFyot_6-YoY_A5cv8lm9RfW6798vRMxElrl0CJopO1s9irp8SqPcpIzTIk3X6PonKyXxyv4qogaRVIujRW50NB4kDGX_LiqjQ1HNnyvyjCsNZeKgRdhx_Yw7nj8dmNX8gw==&c=vM3HhB2uPUknWoZXjTcgxOMZhMoerdC13rXnTBVwdHnlWEqugGJbNA==&ch=cs5juIE7fdRwQycbf-qH6OGNGbm-rLNy3az1K2EN18CmfKhI82849A==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001r7PSN30F-ILtPg2-7mjLJnWgbLhLQD5NHbSSTaYhFsShsICgL-CmZKp0qcEXzKTLryeb_uOqZVAMUhhmTnak9Xo9Q-0T6WC37453MVJ1wQwJ0vRLlATvd-A5IbiTrLhubAB4WlAoNanjE8ME39YJp-ocj3qMBlJelc0J2YB-8qy0cHfQsUJl7INUYwhSFk5cGgon-LBOBM6Mfh8RVRfe7aJoYYFpLPuI8YoIbnuiTCt7cNH2gdAslA==&c=vM3HhB2uPUknWoZXjTcgxOMZhMoerdC13rXnTBVwdHnlWEqugGJbNA==&ch=cs5juIE7fdRwQycbf-qH6OGNGbm-rLNy3az1K2EN18CmfKhI82849A==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001r7PSN30F-ILtPg2-7mjLJnWgbLhLQD5NHbSSTaYhFsShsICgL-CmZDlDoqaZIqYF9vlSLefasDIPdvcmJ5guxoyugthoYIEb3ttGLcI0CWc4FLHCKwBMDd4Ug9qH_4BYEIKR8luTKCp-2UvOUEI5aa5bHXpmOJwmX2Loyz-suo8=&c=vM3HhB2uPUknWoZXjTcgxOMZhMoerdC13rXnTBVwdHnlWEqugGJbNA==&ch=cs5juIE7fdRwQycbf-qH6OGNGbm-rLNy3az1K2EN18CmfKhI82849A==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001r7PSN30F-ILtPg2-7mjLJnWgbLhLQD5NHbSSTaYhFsShsICgL-CmZEP9VoAZG12ySLXZjFeKuBp2nJ3vhAFQLj-iCe9O6pVHDzktGx60HiMotNQPJfBFaQKqJg7BFL-E7h-PE3VDWtmwGFoykcFOKQMXqOH0RA6vi6Tw7RAq4rgyWX025txl_55_YgXRfphk3d9wVItJvmS5RPmxXp2XEp85umFHlBLddmxrtEfLnIb7GHV9k_e9AFdVzuTKy6n8&c=vM3HhB2uPUknWoZXjTcgxOMZhMoerdC13rXnTBVwdHnlWEqugGJbNA==&ch=cs5juIE7fdRwQycbf-qH6OGNGbm-rLNy3az1K2EN18CmfKhI82849A==


  

Carissa Carrera 

CVTA President 

"You can't do it unless you organize." 

 

• August 22nd - School Board Meeting @ DO, 5:30pm 
• August 23rd - CVTA Welcome Back Social (Members Only), Trilogy at the Polo Club 

(Ave. 52 across from CDA), 2nd floor, 4-6pm 
• August 28th - CVTA Executive Board Meeting @ CVTA Office, 4:30pm 
• September - All month...Catastrophic Sick Leave Bank Open Enrollment 
• September - All month...The Standard Disability Enrollment Campaign.  Look for the 

rep at your site. 
• September 2nd - Labor Day Holiday 
• September 5th - School Board Meeting @ JK, 5:30 pm 
• September 7th -  Low Desert Leadership Training and First Rep Council Meeting @ 

Agua Caliente 
• September 12th - Deadline to meet the class size requirement 
• September 12th -  Informational meeting regarding Article 14, Leaves, DO Board 

Room 4-5 pm.  Bring your questions!  

Please share this email with anyone you know that does not already receive it.  There is a link 
near the top to sign up on our mailing list.  These newsletters are always posted on our 
Facebook page, as well, which can be accessed even if you don't have a FB account.  It is a 
public page and can be seen by anyone who visits it. Thank you! 
  


